The constructive work of the four state bodies has improved the conditions of life and education of 500 children

Due to the monitoring carried out by the Ombudsman last year, many issues were reported in eight other special schools under the Yerevan Municipality, the Ministry of Territorial Administration and the Ministry of Labor and Social Affairs. Today most of those issues are already tackled. 
 
Already this year the Municipality of Yerevan has renovated and furnished the playing rooms, bedrooms, as well as the hall of the Special School №2 for children with mental disabilities (119 children). The bedroom furniture has been completely renewed, the beds and wardrobes have been changed, other types of furniture have also been acquired to improve the living conditions of children. 
Due to the work carried out by the Ministry of Territorial Administration, the entire area of the Gyumri Special School №3 for children with mental disabilities (58 children) has been improved, the kitchen and the bathrooms have been tiled, the issues related to drainage have been solved. The computer study room has been renovated and equipped with computers. The playground construction activities have been started. 
In a number of other schools under the same Ministry, a significant improvement has been made as well. So, the bedrooms are already improved this year in the Abovyan Special School №1 for children with mental disabilities (44 children). Unlike the previous visit, no out-of-date food has been found. Necessary medications have been acquired. Besides that, a disability access ramp has been installed to ensure the movement of children with disabilities. The kitchen and the cafeteria of the Ashtarak Special School №1 (45 children) have been renovated and equipped with new furniture, the lighting issues in the corridors have been solved. There is a necessary amount of medication in the school, the gaps existing in the medical documents, as well as in the teacher’s record books have been eliminated, and the mentors who had shown rude behavior against the children were subjected to disciplinary sanction. The issues related to heating and hot water have been solved in the Goris and Sisan Special Schools for children with mental disabilities (70 children). The procedure of providing catering has been regulated in the Vanadzor Special School #1 for children with mental disabilities (78 children). The issue of providing cold and hot water has also been ensured. In addition to that, the school has acquired a transportation mean. 

Due to the cooperation between the Ministry of Labor and Social Affairs, there is a positive advancement in the Kapan Children’s Care and Protection Boarding School (69 children). The bedrooms and playing rooms have been improved, the bathrooms have been renovated. In the above mentioned schools a number of issues still remain unsolved. However, it is positive and holds out hope that the existence of such issues has been accepted by the heads of the relevant bodies responsible for those schools. These bodies have expressed readiness to eliminate all the failures voiced by the Ombudsman as soon and as effective as possible. 

So, due to the constructive work with a number of state bodies, the life and education conditions of around 500 children studying at those special schools have been significantly improved. 
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